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(March 25, 2020) - The Federal Financial Institutions Examination Council continues to monitor and respond to the COVID-19
pandemic to promote the ongoing ability of the nation’s financial institutions to support the households and businesses that
depend on them.

FFIEC members, who met as a group yesterday, are actively discussing and identifying appropriate measures, both
collaboratively and individually, to maintain safety and soundness while protecting consumers. Members note that banks and
credit unions of all sizes have built up substantial levels of capital and liquidity over the last decade, positioning them well to
support the needs of households and businesses.

The members underscore that the financial services sector provides critical services during the pandemic by ensuring the
continued availability of financial resources to consumers and businesses. The members will provide guidance to financial
institutions and work with state and local officials on how to identify workers as essential critical infrastructure workers to
ensure the security and resilience of the Nation’s critical infrastructure.

The agencies understand that financial institutions may need additional time to submit certain regulatory reports in light of
staffing priorities and disruptions caused by the Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19). The federal banking agencies will not
take action against any institution for submitting its March 31, 2020, Reports of Condition and Income (Call Reports) after the
respective filing deadline, as long as the report is submitted within 30 days of the official filing date. (Institutions are
encouraged to contact their primary federal regulator in advance of the official filing date if they anticipate a delayed
submission.

Agency Contact Phone

Federal Reserve Darren Gersh 202.452.2955
CFPB Marisol Garibay 202.435.7170
FDIC Julianne Breitbeil 202.898.6895
NCUA Evann Berry 703.518.2801
OocCC Stephanie Collins 202.649.6870
SLC Jim Kurtzke 202.728.5733

NCUA is the independent federal agency created by the U.S. Congress to regulate, charter and supervise federal credit
unions. With the backing of the full faith and credit of the United States, NCUA operates and manages the National Credit
Union Share Insurance Fund, insuring the deposits of account holders in all federal credit unions and the overwhelming
majority of state-chartered credit unions. At MyCreditUnion.gov, NCUA also educates the public on consumer protection and
financial literacy issues.

"Protecting credit unions and the consumers who own them through effective regulation”
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